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MIDDLE SCHOOL MEDIA LITERACY TIP SHEET

Parents can help their children navigate the constant bombardment of information and

media marketing by watching and listening to the messages their children receive. This

critical viewing skill is called media literacy. There are many ways parents can help their

kids become media literate:

1. Find out what kinds of media your kids are being exposed to. Have them look or listen

for pro-drug or other unhealthy messages and discuss how to resist those behaviors.

2. Remind your child that there are people (actors, producers, songwriters, corporate

sponsors, advertising executives, etc.) whose job is to create these messages and there are

Web sites (Wikipedia, Erowid, celebrity blogs, etc.) created to inform or entertain

without credible sourcing. Discuss any messages about drugs that are untrue or

unfounded.

3. Help your child look for media messages that might not be so obvious. Ask questions

like, “Does this song suggest that violence is a good way to solve problems?” “According

to this movie, what are women like? What are men like?” “What does this commercial

say will happen if you wear those jeans? Is that true?” “Is drug use portrayed as positive

or glamorous?”

4. Turn a viewing or listening experience into a teachable moment. For example, if a

character on a TV show is using drugs, you could start a conversation with any one of

these opening lines:

* “I wonder what his family thinks about him getting high?”

* “Where do you think this person would end up in life?”

* “Why do you think he’s drawn to drugs?”

5. Be especially vigilant with your child’s online activity. Keep the computer in common area and check what sites your child visits, talking together about any questionable content. For technologies that might be helpful for monitoring your teen’s tech habits, visit www.TheAntiDrug.com  for a list of recommended filtering guides and products.

Also, check out the special Parent Network Newsletter on “Kids in Cyberspace” at www.B-CASA.org  

B-PEN (Brookline Parent Education Network)  is an exciting new parent outreach initiative that works with Brookline school administrators and PTOs to engage and educate parents on how to successfully navigate the complex social and emotional challenges currently affecting teens and pre-teens – developmental challenges  all our kids face in some form or other that often can lead to risky behavior. Our goals are to facilitate connections – with other parents, with school and town resources, and with helpful information via written/electronic materials on a wide variety of teen concerns. For more information on B-PEN or for help starting a Parent Network, visit www.B-PEN.org or contact coordinators June Harris (june_harris@brookline.k12.ma.us) or Karen Campbell (karen_campbell@brookline.k12.ma.us). 
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